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Dear parents:  …. In a landslide election on Friday a new head boy and a new head girl were elected. Some 
times these races are very tight but both were overwhelming winners. They had been through a couple of 
weeks of tasks including writing an application, designing a poster, a quiz about our school and finally public 
speaking. At every stage some were eliminated from the running. Eventually Samuele Cavanna and Ivy Paitoo 
were clear winners. Deputy head boys are Clodia Nkunga and Albert Merdinian. Deputy head girls are Violet 
Lyons and Mariana Enumerabellon. 
Very well done to them and all of Year 6 on a vintage year of candidates.

and finally … half-term next week but nowhere to go as Germany and Sweden will probably go on the list 
Thursday ….  clocks go back next week so will be darker earlier please take care if you are cycling ….. and 
finally the drive into work this morning felt a bit more joyful after Manuel Lanzini’s 94th minute goal of the 
season ….. I missed it because I turned the TV off after 20 minutes …watched it loads since ….

Pics  of the week:  
Left to right:  Head girl Ivy and Head boy Samuele.
Mariana , Ivy, Violet, Clodia, Samuele and Albert and of 
course Manuel, Bale’s return and an old fashioned pile-up.

School news … next week 
We’re closed for half-term. 

Attendance - remarkable figures 
Attendance has been remarkable the last couple of 
weeks.

Last week the figure was 98.7% and on one day 
209 out of 210 pupils were in school.
National and Hackney figures are around 88% so 
this is fantastic news. Well done to everyone.

Autumn colours day ….. 
A special Autumn Leaves - Fall Day. 
Children can come in wearing the colours of 
Autumn leaves (brown or red colours) before they 
fall. When they come back after half-term all the 
leaves will be gone so last chance. Bring only £1.00 
and all money goes to London Catholic Worker 
Foodbank a genuine good cause. 


